
SUPERVISORS OF FAIRVIEW TOWNSHIP 
7471 McCray Road 
Fairview, PA 16415 

Regular Meeting 

July 7, 2022 

9:00 A.M. 

The regular meeting of the Supervisors of Fairview Township was called to order at  

9:00 A.M. on July 7, 2022 by Chairman Mark Gennuso, followed with the Pledge of 

Allegiance.   

PRESENT: Supervisors Peter Kraus, Mark Gennuso, and Justin Pacansky, 

Secretary-Treasurer Michelle Barnes, Planning-Zoning Administrator James 

Cardman and Andrew Holland, Urban Engineers   

VISITORS: Tony Mitcho – 8400 Beckman Road and Dan Stroup – 7447 

Matthews Road 

MINUTES:     

Minutes were unanimously approved from the Regular Meeting June 16, 2022 on 

motion by Mr. Pacansky, seconded by Mr. Kraus.  

PAYMENT OF BILLS:   

Mr. Kraus made motion to approve check numbers 18979-19009, in the amount of 
$38,734.97 seconded by Mr. Pacansky. Unanimous. 

ENGINEER’S REPORT:   

Urban Engineers inspected property at 202 Marietta Drive, Supervisors unanimously 
approved to authorize Attorney Schmidt to send a letter to the owners with Urban’s 
findings of an unsafe structure, on motion by Mr. Kraus, seconded by Mr. Pacansky. 
Unanimous. 
 
Mr. Kraus made motion to have Urban Engineers inspect 6510 Heidler Road for 
possible unsafe structure, seconded by Mr. Pacansky. Unanimous.  

PLANNING/ZONING: 

Mr. Kraus made motion to approve the Evans Subdivision, Mr. Pacansky seconded. 
Unanimous. 
 
 
NEW BUSINESS: 
 
Mr. Pacansky made motion to request the Erie County Landbank to consider the 
demolition of 3712 Lakeview Avenue property. Mr. Kraus seconded. Unanimous.  
 



Mr. Kraus made motion to request PennDOT to conduct a speed limit study for Dutch 
and Manchester, seconded by Mr. Pacansky. Unanimous.  
 
SUPERVISORS’ REPORT: 
 
Mr. Pacansky informed residents Lind Paving has completed their 2022 paving contract.   
 
Mr. Gennuso informed residents the blood drive last week was very successful.  
 

The meeting was adjourned at 9:45 A.M. on motion by Mr. Kraus, seconded by Mr. 
Pacansky. Unanimous. 
 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

 

 

Michelle Barnes 

Secretary-Treasurer 

 

 


